Lima, September 8, 1957

Dr. Edgar E. Martmer, 693 Washington Road, Grosse Pointe 30, Michigan

Dear Dr. Martmer:

Please accept my sincere appreciation for our kind letter of August 26. It was a great pleasure to meet you in Lima, and we all thought that the Pediatric Congress was a great success.

It is stimulating to know of your interest in medical education. This is one of our biggest problems and it can be only solved with the assistance of Institutions like yours, so deeply interested in improving the standards of medical training I take into account your most kind offer of cooperation.

With best regards,

Sincerely yours,

Dr. Alberto Hurtado